
A Parish of the Roman Catholic Archdiocese of Hartford Second Sunday of Easter                                         April 27  2014 

Parish Office Hours: Monday-Friday  
9:00 a.m. through 2:00 p.m.  

Pastor  
The Reverend Michael Whyte  
860 658 1642  
 

PARISH STAFF 
Administrative Assistant-Parish Office  
Mrs. Lisa Cerchia  
860 658 1642 or stcathy@comcast.net  
 
Director of Religious Education  
Mrs. Kathi Bonner  
860 658 4737 or kathidre@aol.com  
 
Director of Youth Ministry  
Mrs. Judy Pluta  
860 408 9888 or judyplutaym@gmail.com  
 
Music Director  
Mrs. Susan Zybert  
860 216 6519 or susanzybert@comcast.net  
 
Facilities Manager  
Mr. Michael Grappone  
860 658 1642  
 
Parish Council President  
Mr. Tom Tanski 
860 658 4430 
 
Finance Council Chairman  
Mr. Scott Muryasz  
860 693 4164  
 
Parish Legacy Fund Chairman  
Mr. Peter Pabich  
860 408 1254  
 
Parish Lay Trustees  
Mrs. Melissa Horbal, (860)651-7844 
Mr. Joseph Capozzoli, (860)352-2390 

Thanks for worshiping with us. 

If you would like to join our parish 

family, fill out a yellow membership form found 

in the vestibule or atrium and mail it to us, drop 

it in the collection basket or 

call us at 658 1642. 

Mass/Liturgy Schedule:  
Saturday Vigil at 5:00 p.m. 
Sunday Masses at 8:00 a.m., 11:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m.  
(Memorial Day Weekend through Labor Day Weekend,  
NO 5:00 p.m. Sunday Mass)  
Daily Mass at 8:30 a.m., Monday through Wednesday,  
and Friday. (Yearly)  
  
Sacrament of Reconciliation: For the summer: 
Saturday from 4:00 p.m. until 4:30 p.m.  
Monday from 6:00 p.m. until 7:00 p.m.  
  
Baptisms and Baptismal Preparation:  
Please call the parish office at 860 658 1642  
  
Sacrament of Holy Matrimony:  
Please call the parish office at 860 658 1642 at least  
6 months in advance  
  
Choir Practices:  
Adult—Tuesdays at 7:30 p.m.  
Youth—Tuesdays at 6:30 p.m.  
Contemporary Music Group—Thursdays prior to  
1st & 3rd Saturday of the Month at 7:00 p.m.  
  

Bulletin Deadline: Monday at 10:00 a.m.  
Website News: email to: 
   StCatherineWebMaster@Comcast.net  
  
265 Stratton Brook Road, Box 184,  
West Simsbury, Connecticut 06092  
Tel: 860 658 1642 /Fax: 888 297 3134  
Email: stcathy@comcast.net  
Website: www.stcatherine.info  

WELCOME! 

We welcome all visitors who are celebrating with us today. As is 

our custom at St. Catherine of Siena, please remain in your pew 

for the singing of the first and last verses of the recessional 

hymn. 

mailto:StCatherineWebMaster@Comcast.net


Religious Education News   

   FHC Rehearsals will be on Thursday, May 

1st, 4pm-6pm (for the AM group, Mr. McNair, Mrs. 

Bruno and Mrs. Hahne) and Friday, May 2nd, 4pm-

6pm (for PM group, Mrs. Caldwell, Mrs. Bonnell and 

Mrs. Egan).  Rehearsals are mandatory! Please re-

member to bring your child's completed banner to the 

rehearsal. The ties will be given out at rehearsal.  
 FIRST HOLY COMMUNION children are invited 

to attend the 11am Mass on Sunday, May 4th dressed in their 

First Communion attire.  All First Communicants will lead the 

procession for the May Crowning in the Mary Garden  

following Mass.   

  Re-registration and New Registration will 

take place from mid-May to mid-June. An email will 

be sent to all those re-registering children already in the 

RE program. New registrations cannot be done online 

(even for siblings of current students) but must be done 

in person using the "New (blue) Registration Forms" 

found in the atrium, vestibule, parish office and Reli-

gious Education office. 

 
 
 

 

 Saturday, April 26th @ 5:00 pm Mass for  
 Anthony Brancato, requested by his family; 

 Sunday, April 27th @ 8:00 am Mass for  
 John & Katie McNamara, requested by  
 their family;  

 Sunday, April 27th @ 11:00 am Mass for  
 Alexander Benton, 2nd anniversary,  
 requested by his grandparents; 

 Sunday, April 27th @ 5:00 pm Mass for 
 Tom Tanski, Sr., requested by his family; 

 Monday, April 28th @ 8:30 am Mass for  
 Rev. James B. Gunnoud; 

 Tuesday, April 29th @ 8:30 am Mass for  
 Mary Pane; 

 Wednesday, April 30th @ 8:30 a.m. Mass for 
 Charlotte & William Stafford,  
 requested by the Stafford Family; 

 Friday, May 2nd @ 8:30 am Mass for  
 Tom West, Sr., birthday remembrance; 
 requested by his wife, Betty; 

 Saturday, May 3rd @ 5:00 pm Mass for  
 Mina Lu Delehanty, requested by  
 Dolores Grenier & Tom Lonergan; 

 Sunday, May 4th @ 8:00 am Mass for  
 Charles Shell, requested by Fran Sethre;  

 Sunday, May 4th @ 11:00 am Mass for  
 Frank Cerchia, requested by Tom &  
 Rosemary Clarke; and; 

 Sunday, May 4th @ 5:00 pm Mass for 
 Fr. Henry Dery, birthday remembrance, 
 requested by Kathy & Mike Reilley. 

WEEKLY MASS INTENTIONS 

Offertory Collection 4/13  
Weekly Collection:                $9,943.53 
    Loose Cash/Checks            $1,620.53 
    Envelopes                            $8,232.00 
Cathedraticum*                     -$   546.89 
School Tax*                      -$   546.89 

*Parish taxes (5.5%) paid to the Archdiocese  
for services to the parish. 
Repair & Refurbishment       $   500.00(additional)  
Easter Flowersééééé  é$     95.00(additional) 
Peterõs Penceééééééé$4,207.99 
This weekendõs Second Collection, April 27th,  

is for Repair & Refurbishment.  

 

Offertory Collection 4/20  
Weekly Collection:               $36,254.21 
    Loose Cash/Checks          $  5,705.21 
    Envelopes                          $30,549.00 
Cathedraticum*                     -$ 1,993.98 
School Tax*                      -$ 1,993.98 
Repair & Refurbishment       $  1,000.00(additional)  

Stay Informed and Up-to-Dateñ
For all the information about parish li-
turgical and spiritual events, social ac-
tivities, Religious Ed and Youth Group 

info as well as future calendar happenings. Your 
best source is out Parish Website. 

www.stcatherine.info. 

YOUTH MINISTRY NEWS 
SENIOR HIGH YOUTH MINISTRY 

Sunday, April 27—6:00 pm Russell Hall 
Tonight's theme: Chased or Chaste? Got Temptations? Join 

us for a lively evening and a very lively topic. Promise: You 

will be surprised!! Pizza will be served. 

 

Sunday, May 18th, 6:00 Russell Hall  
Come celebrate the end of the year with our annual YOUTH 

MINISTRY DINNER AND TRIBUTE TO THE SEN-

IORS. ALUMNI INVITED TO JOIN US. You must rsvp to 

Mrs. Pluta at JudyPlutaYM@gmail.com by May 13th so that 

we can make proper preparations for the dinner. 

 

JUNIOR HIGH YOUTH MINISTRY 

Wednesday, May 7th, 7:00 pm - POTLUCK DINNER AND 

OUTDOOR games to CELEBRATE the year and gather sug-

gestions for next year. Kickball, dodgeball, wiffleball and 

more... PLEASE BRING a dish to share for the buffet table. 

CHANGE AHEAD—Beginning in September,  

Junior High Youth Ministry will meet on  

MONDAY evenings instead of WEDNESDAY  

evenings. Information will follow in late summer.   

http://www.stcatherine.info
mailto:JudyPlutaYM@gmail.com


   FROM FATHER MICHAEL...  

 

Easter Thanks and Appreciation! 
 I would like to offer a few words of Thanks 
and Appreciation for all the hard work, dedication, 
and immense talent that so many folks freely gave to 
our parish during Lent,the Sacred Triduum and Easter 
seasons. 
 I want to express my sincere thanks to Sherry 
Cordani and Tina Yablonski for all their hard work 
and creative talent in making our Lenten Mercy  
Project such a wonderfully successful project. Not 
only did they encourage our parish to come out in  
support of six organizations that carry out the  
Christian message of Hope and Love, but they also 
came up with a few new beneficiaries for our giving 
project this year, most notably the Little Sisters of the 
Poor in Enfield. In addition to the outreach and  
delivery of hundreds and hundreds of pounds of food 
stuffs, clothes and other household items each week, 
these ladies encouraged our religious education  
students to dig into their piggy banks, pantsõ pockets 
or couch cushions and donate their spare change to a 
Children Making Change program which donates 
loose change to support a local childrenõs charity  
raising nearly $1,000! This is not only the largest 
amount ever collected by the children in our Religious 
Education Program but more than double last yearõs 
amount raised (thanks also to the Religious Ed  
teachers for their support!).  
 During the Sacred Triduum there is a lot  
going on that requires a great deal of coordination 
within the liturgical calendar of the Church. Actually, 
our parish celebrated eight (8) liturgies in three (3) 
days that called for setting up, tearing down, and 
practice schedules for lectors and altar servers. 
Thanks go to Kathi Bonner, Mike Grappone, and  
Lisa Cerchia for seeing to it that the candles, chairs, 
banners, and all the details of the Easter Vigil were 
ordered in advance and put up right on schedule. 
There are a lot of òmoving partsó to all of these  
liturgies and a detailed mind is important! I also want 
to thank all of our lectors who practiced their parts 
and worked together to ensure a smooth presentation 
of the Passion of the Lord on Good Friday, the  
beautiful readings that tell the story of Human  
Salvation offered by God during the recanting of the 
readings at the Easter Vigil, and of course the  
beautifully telling of the Seven Last Words of Christ 
on Good Friday evening.  
 On the decorations of the Church,  here too 
we have a lot going on with the violet of Lent, the red  

The Dominican Sisters Bake Sale was a 

HUGE success and they are very 

grateful to our parishioners for their 

incredible generosity. Total receipts 

were $1,465.00 which will benefit 

their work with lepers.  

of Palm Sunday, the white and gold of Holy  
Thursday, back to red again for Good Friday and the 
vibrant colors of Easter. Kathy Moore is the  
seamstress-par-excellence who creates, sews and 
oversees the putting-up of all our fabrics in every 
season. Her creative ideas and talent are greatly  
appreciated and make our Church breathtaking. And 
none of this would come together without the help 
and courage of the Dennis Hannon family; hanging 
all our fabrics and other items high up and all over 
the walls! Janet Fischer is our resident òset designeró 
when it comes to the creation of the garden and  
burial tomb of Christ in front of our altar. In ]
addition, Janet creates and installs all our floral  
decorations in the sanctuary and tied them in  
beautifully with color and texture, going hand-in-
hand with all the fabrics. And the flowers donõt stop 
there. Barbara Hopkins with the help of Terry  
Longo planted the pansies outside our church and , 
Barbara created the beautiful display of white lilies 
and blue hydrangeas that surround and highlight the 
large Cross in the atrium, now draped in white fabric 
for the entire Easter Season, welcoming our  
parishioners as they enter into the Church.  
 And last but not least our music. Susan 
Zybert , our music director and contemporary music 
leader Nicole Poirier led us in song and prayer 
throughout the season. Dedication and talent are a 
wonderful mix, and these two ladies are brimming 
with both. From the Sunday Masses to the Seven 
Last Words of Christ, to the choir voices and the 
sounds of our many instrumentalists, we were truly 
blessed to hear the Lord speak to us in both words 
and music. 
 And of course, I would be remiss if I did not 
offer a most sincere and heartfelt thanks to all of our 
parishioners who make it all happen. Your support 
and participation are the final and most important 
results of all this work. Thank you!!!!!! 



Upcoming Meetings/Events/April  
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November 1st, All Saints Day,  

is a Holy Day of Obligation.  
 

The Mass schedule is:  

October 31st, 6:30 p.m. Vigil Mass  

November 1st, 8:30 a.m. & 6:30 p.m.  

Saint Catherine’s Spring Building Project 

May 3rd. We will need about 20 volunteers, 

primarily with painting skills. Anyone interested 

should add his or her name to the sign up list in 

the atrium. For information contact Tom  

Lonergan at 413-9604. 

Social Outreach  

St. Catherine Pantry Partners Ministry—St.  

Catherine Pantry Partners May distribution date is May 

17. Please pick up an order form in the vestibule or the atrium 

to place an order for yourself or someone you know. Orders are 

due by May10th. Donations are always welcome. 

The FIRST HOLY COMMUNION BANNER is 

up in the church.  Parishioners are invited to 

take  a name home to pray for that  First Commu-

nicant as they look forward to  

receiving the Blessed Sacrament of First Holy 

Communion on May 3rd.    

 MAY PROCESSION ~ we honor Mary, Our 

Blessed Mother during the month of May. On Sunday, 

May 4th, we will have our traditional May Procession 

to Crown Mary in the beautiful Mary Garden follow-

ing the 11am Mass. Our First Communicants will lead 

the procession of parishioners and  choir  to the Mary 

Garden for the crowning. All are invited to partici-

pate in this short prayer service to Our Lady.  

Northwest Catholic High School in West Hartford will 
host its seventh annual Jazz Cabaret Night on Sat., 
May 3, 2014, at 7pm at the school. The event will feature 
performances by NWC's Jazz Ensemble, Jazz Singers, 
and Big Band, as well as gourmet desserts, coffee, and 
silent and teacup auctions. This yearôs event will also fea-
ture a guest performance by Ed Fast, Director of Latin 
Jazz Ensembles at The Hartt Community Division of the 
University of Hartford. Tickets are $20 for adults and $10 
for students and senior citizens. Proceeds benefit all stu-
dents in the Music Department and will be used to help 
refurbish the schoolôs Steinway piano, pay for new instru-
ments, and cover music festival fees and buses. Visit 
www.NorthwestCatholic.org/JazzNight to make seat reser-
vations. 

The Hands of Christ  
Citizenship Award  

sponsored by both the Men’s 
and Women’s club will be ac-
cepting applications during 
the month of ay. Guidelines 
and applications will soon be 
available on the St. Catherine 
website and in the atrium.  
kpblanchard21@gmail.com . 

 The Hands of Christ Citizenship 
Award will be given to a member of St.  
Catherine of Siena Parish who has shown a 
dedication to the parish or other  
service. The award is to be used to pursue 
the recipient’s passion for service or  
education.  

MEALS ON WHEELS DRIVER 

RECRUITMENT. A Fantastic Way to 

Get  Involved in Your Community Recruit-

ment Session Scheduled for those Interested 

in becoming a McLean Meals-on-Wheels 

Volunteer .A Meals-on-Wheels driver re-

cruitment session will be held on Monday, 

May 12 at 10:30 a.m. in the Burkholder  

Restaurant at The Village at McLean, 100 

Sarah Lane,  Simsbury. All who are interested in learning more 

about becoming a volunteer driver are invited to attend.  

 The McLean Meals-on-Wheels program is a fantastic 

way for residents to get involved in their community. Volunteers 

deliver nutritious meals to homebound seniors. They also  

provide companionship and a safety check for residents in the 

community. All it requires is a two-hour commitment once or 

twice a month, and access to a car. Become one of the Meals-on-

Wheels volunteers and make a difference in someone’s life.  

 To RSVP or for directions or more information about 

the McLean Meals-on-Wheels program, please call  

(860) 658-3980, or email Sophia Thorson at:  

sophia.thorson@mcleancare.org. 

http://www.NorthwestCatholic.org/JazzNight
mailto:kpblanchard21@gmail.com


End of Bulletin 
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